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Emergency 911 Detectives (310) 217-9607 
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This past August, the Gardena Police Department proudly 

introduced the Gardena Neighborhood Watch Newsletter. 

The purpose of this Newsletter is to highlight what’s going 

on within the City and increase information sharing be-

tween the police, residents, and Watch Groups. Addition-

ally, we hope the Newsletter will be an important segue 

into increasing our Neighborhood Watch participation and 

engage more members of the community. Within each 

Newsletter there will be important crime facts, statistics, 

upcoming events, officer highlights, and community mem- 

ber contribution pieces. This month, we would like to give a 
special thank you to Renee Anderson for being our first 
community contributor. If you are interested in submitting 
an article to be published in the next addition of the Neigh-
borhood Watch Newsletter, please contact our Community 
Affairs Coordinator, Abigail Quiroz at: aqui-
roz@gardenapd.org.   

The Gardena Police Department places a strong emphasis on 
Community Policing, and has successfully implemented a 
District Policing Program citywide. Within our District Po-
licing Program, Gardena is separated into three Districts, 
each with its own District Commander and dedicated police 
officers. By having three Districts, officers become special-
ized patrol units in each area, understanding the specific 
needs of the neighborhood and customizing their service to 
what the residents want. Under this model, we are able to 
interact one on one with residents and have a stronger 
knowledge of each neighborhood's uniqueness. By having 
open lines of communication and consistent community in-
volvement we are continually working on  building a strong-
er community-police partnership. If you have any questions, 
comments, or concerns, please feel free to email me at: 
chief@gardenapd.org, or by calling (310) 217-9601.  

Message From Chief Medrano: 

NW Newsletter & District Policing 
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Protecting Your Home:             

Be Prepared 
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A new outreach method  the Gardena Police De-
partment has created  is the Welcome Folders for 
our new residents. These folders include a wel-
come letter from Chief Medrano, information re-
garding Neighborhood Watch, and a variety of City 
and Police resources. These folders will be mailed 
out to our new Gardena residents on a monthly 
basis.  
 

If you are a new resident or know someone who 
recently moved into your neighborhood, please 
email  aquiroz@gardenapd.org  with the new resi-
dent’s name and address! 

WELCOME FOLDERS FOR NEW 

RESIDENTS ! 

There are things you can do on the inside of your home 
to protect and identify your valuables. Some suggestions 
are: 

 Disperse Valuables:  Do not keep all of your val-
uables in one place.  The first place a burglar looks 
when he enters your home is the master bedroom 
and drawers. 

 Photograph Valuables:  Take Individual color 
photographs of items such as jewelry that cannot be 
marked or engraved.  Sign and date the backs of the 
photographs to assist in proving ownership.  

 Bank or Safe Deposit Box:  If you have valuable 
jewelry or other items that you rarely use, keep 
them in a safe deposit box instead of at home to re-
duce the risk of them being stolen. 

 Draw Your Blinds:  Use shades or drapes to keep 
potentially tempting household items out of view.  
Burglary is sometimes a crime of opportunity and 
"window-shopping" is one way criminals choose 
potential targets.   

A good neighbor is a welcome blessing, 

Submitted by, 

Renee' Anderson, 
NE Neighbor Watch Coordinator, 
Member, Chief of Police Citizen Advisory Panel 
(COPCAP), 
Chairperson, Gardena Human Services Commissioner  

Map Your Neighborhood -- a program 
that can save lives and property in a disaster!  

Contact Mark Clayson at  (310) 327-7398  or 
m.clayson@sbcglobal.net  for more information. 
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OFFICER HIGHLIGHT 

Detective Rene Lopez 

 

was in high school when he decided that this was the 
career that he wanted to partake in. That’s when he 
became a Cadet for El Camino PD and Inglewood 
PD. After 4 years, he became a Police Officer for El 
Camino College, where he worked for 2 1/2 years. 
However, his dream was to work for the City in 
which he grew up in. In 1999, he decided to pursue 
his dream and passion for service, and was hired as 
an officer by the Gardena Police Department. He 
enjoys working for the Gardena Police Department 
most because he likes helping people and making a 
positive impact on their lives. He has worked a range 
of assignments including patrol, SWAT, Motor, 
Field Training Officer, and Detective for vehicle 
theft and residential burglary. He has been working 
at the Detective Bureau for the past 5 years. During 
his time as a detective, he specialized in auto theft. 
On Monday, September 26, he became Gardena 
Police Department’s residential burglary Detective. 

Congratulations to the following members of the Gardena Police Department for 
receiving an award at the City of Gardena Appreciation Luncheon on Sept. 29th 
after completing milestone years in service. 

 

ALARCON, RAUL                             15 Years                        JONES, NATHAN A                       10 Years    
ARAO, EDWARD                              15 Years                        JUCKETT, BRIAN                          30 Years 
BERGERON, JR, MICHAEL R          5 Years                          KIM, FRANK                                   5 Years 
DIXON, SEAN L                                 5 Years                          MC CARTHY, JAMES B                 5 Years 
FERNANDEZ, CARLOS                    15 Years                        MENDEZ, CHRISTOPHER A        5 Years 
FOX, TODD                                       15 Years                        MESSINA, BRIAN                            15 Years 
GONZALEZ, IRMA                            10 Years                       OVANDO, CHRISTIAN M             10 Years 
GOODPASTER, PATRICK J              10 Years                       PEPPER, NICHOLAS                      25 Years 
GUZZO, DANIEL                               15 Years                       REYNOSO, ANGELICA M             10 Years 
HASSOLDT, MATTHEW                   15 Years                       UGALDE, JESUS B                          10 Years 
HERNANDEZ, ANGEL A                  10 Years                        VARGAS, EDGARDO J                  10 Years 
HIRAI, TOSHIO                                  10 Years                       VILLANUEVA JR., LUIS                 15 Years 
                                                                                                   YEE, RYAN K                                  5 Years 

Detective Lopez has dedicated himself to the Gardena 
Police Department for the past 16 years. Growing  up, 
he never envisioned himself becoming a Police  officer. It 
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NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH MEETINGS 

Within each District, Gardena has Neighborhood 
Watch Groups that regularly meet. Each District 
has its own set of community meetings that help 
our residents share information regarding com-
munity concerns, discuss crime prevention tips,  

and hear presentations from special outside guest 
speakers. Below is a list of Neighborhood Watch 
meetings that take place in each of the three Dis-
tricts. We hope that you will consider becoming 
involved in our Neighborhood Watch Program. 

District One 
 

Holly Park HOA  
Rowley Park Community 
Room - 13220 S. Van Ness 
Ave) 
1st Thursday of every 
month @ 7 PM.  
                      
Wilkie NW Group  
Ms. Kathy Haynes’ home -
13816 Wilkie Ave 
2nd Tuesday of every 
month @ 7 PM  
 
NE Quadrant NW  
Community Room of GTran 
Municipal Trans. Facility – 
13999 S Western Ave 
Last Tuesday of every 
month @ 6:30 PM  
 
Casimir Gate Keepers 
Block Watch  
Meets Quarterly, Contact  
District Lt for upcoming dates 
 
Hass Ave Block Watch 
13123 Haas Ave 
Contact District Lt for up-
coming dates 

District Two 
 

Junipero Serra High School  
14830 S. Van Ness 
2nd Thursday of every month  
@ 7:00 PM 
 
CrossRoad NW  
Crossroad Church – 15916 Crenshaw 
Blvd 
Last Monday, monthly @  
7:00 PM           
 
Doerschel Residence  
1319 W 147th Street 
3rd Thursday of every other odd 
month @ 7:00 PM    
                     
Melville NW  
2718 W. 143rd Place 
Contact District Lt for upcoming 
dates 

District Three 
 

Area One 
Gardena Juvenile Justice Center  
16206 Western Ave Suite F 
3rd Thursday of every even 
Month @ 7:00 PM            
     
Area Two 
Arthur Johnson Park  
1200 W. 170th Street 
4th Tuesday of every even 
month @ 7:00 PM         
   
Area Three 
Gardena Juvenile Justice Center  
16206 Western Ave Suite F 
3rd Thursday of every odd 
month @ 7:00 PM             
 
Area Four  
Gardena Juvenile Justice Center  
16206 Western Ave Suite F 
4th Thursday of every odd 
month @ 7:00 PM 
 
Garden West Mobile Estates  
17700 S. Western Ave 
2nd Wednesday of every even 
month @ 7:00PM  



Thieves are targeting Chevy, Cadillac, and GMC full size SUVs (2007-2014 models) and stealing the 3rd row seat. 

Third row seats are easily and quickly removed (as quickly as a few seconds) from the vehicles and can be sold 

online, at flea markets or to salvage yards for as much as $1,000.  Although they usually weigh 75-100 pounds, 

they are easily removable from a target vehicle.  

Here are a few preventive recommendations that residents can take to safeguard their vehicles: 

 Secure the third row seat with a cable lock.  Although locks can be cut,    
       this is a layer of protection to slow the thief down. 

 Store the seat if it’s not being used. 

 Park your vehicle in your garage.  If not, back the vehicle to the garage, a  
       fence or wall to hinder thieves from entering the vehicle through the back 
       glass. 

 Engrave your VIN (Vehicle Identification Number) on the seat. 

 

Lock it, Hide it, Keep it. 
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Don’t become a victim!  Lock your 3rd row seats! 

 Although weather temperature is very high, always close all windows completely!    

 Remove all valuables from your vehicle every time you park.                                                                         

 If valuables must be left behind, hide them out of sight several blocks before reaching your destination. 

 When shopping, place purchases in the trunk and out of sight before going to the next shopping area to park. 

 Disable internal trunk releases per your owner’s manual instructions. 

 Remote controls for security garages should never be left inside parked vehicles. They provide future access to 
returning thieves. 

 Always lock your car and completely close the windows, even if you plan to be away for only a minute. 

 Take out removable radios/face plates. 

 

General Vehicle Burglary Tips 
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CRIME UPDATE 
The following map represents the crime that we had in Gardena for the month of September. The tables list 
the amount of crimes we have had in the past two months. To find more up-to-date crime stats, please go to   
www.gardenapd.org  

August ‘16  

Robbery 18 

Res. Burglary 15 

Comm. Burglary 7 

Vehicle Crimes 43 

Assaults 18 

Sept.  ‘16  

Robbery 7 

Res. Burglary 18 

Comm. Burglary 8 

Vehicle Crimes 52 

Assaults 12 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

Follow us on Social Media! 

 

 
 

Visit us on the web at:  

www.gardenapd.org 

Gardena Police Department    

1718 West 162nd Street    

Gardena, CA 90247 

@GPDCHIEF      

@GARRDENAPD       

@GARDENAPOLICE 

Gardena Police       

 Department 

E-MAIL SUBSCRIPTION 

If you are not on our E-
mailing list, please email 
aquiroz@gardenapd.org 
and request to be added.   

CONTRIBUTE 

If you would like to add 
crime prevention tips or 
articles to our next news-
letter, please email them 
to aquiroz@gardenapd.org 

                GARDENA NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 

Text ‘Gardena’ to 888777  
for updates from GPD about road 

closures, events, crimes, and 
more. 


